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August 13th Mtg.
 » Wear name tags

 » Return Library books

 » Bring canned goods for 
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August 22nd Deadline  
Newsletter articles due for 
September edition 

August  20th  Board Mtg.
Meeting begins at 6:30 
p.m. in Maravilla's Galleria 
room. 

Coast Lines
Newsletter for Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara 

August Speaker: Beth Hawkins 
Our August Speaker, Beth Hawkins, comes to us from Tucson, Arizona.   With Liz Hawkins, her sis-
ter-in-law, she is part of the twosome who create “LizzieBcre8tive” patterns, lectures and workshops. 

B – (Beth) is a quilter extraordi-
naire! Give her a design; an array 
of fabrics, click the heels three 
times and a LizzieB quilt is born! 
Cre8ive – Together Liz and Beth 
have found their niche in the 

quilting world. They strive for uniqueness in their de-
signs. They look for inspiration in the things that they 
love and find comfort in ( jazz music and umm, choco-
late?). Traditional is not their focus. Whimsical is.

They have published  51 patterns including A Rose Tinted Life.

Her lecture will be about “WHO IS LIZZIE B?”
a. Who we are 
b. How the pattern company was born
c. Trunk show of quilts 
d. Design inspirations
e. Where do ideas come from, how do they become 

patterns/quilts?

Her workshop will be the wonderful Fleur Rug. Brighten any room with a big cozy chenille flower 
like the ones in the Rose Tinted Life pattern shown above. Contact Patti Six  at RPSix@aol.com or 569-
9968 to sign up for the $35 workshop on August 13th.

Volume 22 Number 3,  August 2010

Are you missing a serving utensil after the New Member Picnic?  There 
were just a few left, and they will be available at the August meeting.

Thank you to everyone who arrived wearing creative hats and wel-
comed New Members with Mad Hatter spirit - and also to those who 
brought their own re-usable plates & utensils in the interest of less 
waste!

Gwen Wagy, Blockheads

Harvest of Colors: Volunteers Needed!
Hi, The Fall Quilt show is getting closer. Please look at your calendars and see if you can help 
out. We still need volunteers for selling opportunity tickets, helping community quilts, assisting 
the featured artist, volunteers to sell admission tickets, a few for security, and white gloves for 
Sunday Morning. Contact Wanda Livernois 961-2735, or livernois@hotmail.com.
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Welcome New  Members: 

Marguerite Chatigny 
2201 Laguna St. 
Santa Barbara, CA 93105 
mnmchatigny@comcast.net 
787-2215

Rebecca (Bee) Saunders 
220 Santa Rosa Place 
Santa Barbara, CA 93109 
r.e.h.saunders@gmail.com  
705-1465 

Vacant

Time MARCHes on: the "Challenge"  
By now many of us have either completed our entries for September's Harvest of Colors 
Show or are nearly done. Before you pick up a UFO or dig into your stash pondering 
what quilt project to work on next, keep a time slot open because the March 2011 Chal-
lenge will be announced at August's meeting! Past "Challenges" have been sponsored 
by an individual or two. This year the Sew It All's satellite group will host. We feel that 
our defining criteria will inspire wide participation for a fun and imaginative show on 
Challenge Night.

New members may wonder what the "Challenge" is.  For many years it has been an 
annual tradition to dedicate one of our monthly meetings to exhibit the talents of our 
members in the stimulating format of a challenge. A theme with certain parameters 
is presented that challenges members to adhere to the "rules" while  creating their 
entry. The variety of techniques and clever interpretations revealed in the Show make 
this evening, when guests are invited for free, very popular. Challenge entry signage is 
anonymous. All attending members receive a ballot to choose their favorites. The votes 
are tallied during the meeting. Quilters identities are revealed when they parade before 
us, entry in hand, concluding with the awards presentation. Two public displays follow. 
The first venue is usually at one of our dedicated local quilting resources where the 
Challenge entries are shown for the next month, and returned at the following guild 
meeting. Also the biannual Harvest of Colors hangs the last two years of Challenges as a 
special attraction at the show. 

Subsequent guild newsletters will list the guidelines. The Sew It All's will be available at 
meetings to answer any questions. Seven months from now your unique inspirations will 
kick off another Coastal Quilters Challenge. Until then, happy quilting! 

Carol Hart and the Sew It All's

Quilt Show Boutique Participants
There will be a short meeting in the library area during the break at the August guild meeting. You 
will get an "information" letter, your assigned initials for your sales tags and be able to sign up for 
your Boutique work shift. If you won't be there, want to sign up ahead, or if you have questions 
please call Marilyn at 687-4994.
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Future Programs 
SEPTEMBER 
Our very own guild member,  
Norah McMeeking will be the speaker 
for this evening.  Get ready for her pow-
erpoint presentation and a trunk show of 
her beautiful quilts.  Bring your cameras 
and friends.  There will be no workshop 
this month.  
www.bellabellaquilts.com

OCTOBER 
Nancy Ota, from San Clemente, will 
present us with a Trunk Show,  How's and 
Why's of Quilting.  Her Sashiko workshop 
is scheduled for October 15, 2010.  Learn 
to hand embroider the beautiful stitch-
ing patterns used in Japan.  You will be-
gin by stitching on a small traced pattern 
which is provided.  Then you can select  
the provided six other patterns or create 
something on your own.  An optional kit 
for $20 will provide premarked fabric, 
thread and a pattern.  It is available for 
viewing at the Workshop Sign-up table.

NOVEMBER 
Tonye Belinda Phillips, from Sisters, 
Oregon, will present a lecture A Hint of 
Whimsy or Tonye’s Applique Trip.  Her 
workshop is: Applique Potluck, Needle 
turn appliqué.  Her shapes are whimsical 
and playful.  She likes to use unexpected 
fabrics.  Sounds like fun!

Suzy Pelovsky, Speaker Liaison

August Birthdays 
Happy Birthday  to one and all!

Nellie Munoz  Aug 2 
Jean Kalman  Aug 3 
Trudy Auf der Heide Aug 5 
Sally R. Firth  Aug 5 
Lou Ann Smith   Aug 6 
Janet Berlin  Aug 7 
Susan Kadner  Aug 12  
Linda Boynton De Sepulveda  Aug 15 
Helena Kennedy  Aug 16 

 
 
Linda Estrada  Aug 17 
Elizabeth Hensgen Aug 17 
Robbie Collins  Aug 22 
Bonnie Hall  Aug 23 
Susan White  Aug 23 
Karin Cooper  Aug 25 
Marty Frolli  Aug 25 
Anne Blackwell  Aug 28  
Carol Barringer  Aug 29 
Pat Stanovich  Aug 29

Quilt Show News  
We’re nearing the end of our journey – the Quilt Show is just around the corner!  The Quilt 
Show committee has been working hard to ensure that we have a fabulous show this year, 
but they can’t do it alone.  Remember that this is our only major fund raiser this year, and 
the proceeds support Guild activities over the course of the next two years.  At this stage 
all of the pieces are falling into place, but we still need Quilt Entries, Volunteers, and At-
tendees.

Quilt Entries
The Entry form for all show items (quilts, wearables, home décor, and Challenge quilts) is 
due August 12th – our next Guild meeting.  As of our last planning meeting, there were 
only 30+ entries!  Hopefully, like me, you will be turning in your forms and photos at the 
last minute.   This is a “Member’s Showcase” and we want entries from as many members 
as possible.  It doesn’t have to be your latest creation (if you can’t get it done in time) – the 
main rule is that it has not been in a previous Harvest of Colors show.

Volunteers
The volunteer sign-up sheets will be available at the next two Guild meetings and we 
encourage you to sign up for more than one shift, if possible.  Boutique participants have 
a separate sign-up sheet, and this does not count toward your free admission to the show.  
There are also many opportunities to help that are not listed on the sign-up sheets.  We 
need people to set up displays around town, hang posters, deliver posters and bookmarks 
to distant quilt shops (especially north county and SLO county) and a variety of other 
things.  Please email me if you can help!  

Attendees
Last, but certainly not least, we need people to come to our show.  Please spread the word 
at every available opportunity.  Now is the time for people to begin marking their calen-
dars.  And so that they don’t change their minds at the last minute and not show up, we 
are encouraging people to buy tickets in advance, and save $2.   Collect money from your 
friends and purchase their tickets for them at the next two Guild meetings (August and 
September).   And if your budget allows, please consider purchasing your own ticket in ad-
vance, even if you are volunteering to help with the show.  Remember, the proceeds help 
the Guild bring you all of the fun activities and amazing speakers we enjoy throughout the 
year.

Once again, I’d like to thank my committee for doing a spectacular job of pulling this show 
together.  Now, I’ve got to get back to finishing my quilts for the show!
 
Karen Pickford, 2010 Quilt Show Chairperson 
kjpickford@cox.net, 967-9588
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Around the Block:  With “The Sew Whats”
A guild satellite group calling themselves “The Sew Whats” formed 
in the mid 1990’s, mostly from members attending one of Marty 
Frolli’s adult education classes in Santa Barbara.  Many of the stu-
dents would go for coffee after class at Howard Johnson’s, and the 
group formed as a result of those friendly coffee klatches.  Over 
the years the group has steadily maintained a membership of 10 
to 15 members.

While the group does not have a specific joint interest or focus, 
they will gather up their energy and work on a specific project, 
then relax and recuperate with each member working at their own 
pace.   This year they have made pillowcases and quilts for the 
Guild’s community projects and currently are working on table 
runners to be sold through the gift boutique at our September 
quilt show, with all proceeds being donated to the Guild.  And 
when you admire the beautifully crafted fabric prize ribbons 
awarded to the winning quilts at the 2010 show, you can thank 
group member Joann Conklin for her wonderful talents!

The Sew Whats have always been active participants in the Guild 
when help was needed.  Many of its members have held Board po-
sitions, including Betty Kelley and Diane Eardley serving as Guild 
Presidents, as well as committee leadership roles, such as our cur-
rent 2010 Quilt Show Chairperson, Karen Pickford.

Last year the group assisted co-chairs Jean MacMillan and Judith 
Nybakken with details for the Challenge night program “Pockets 
and Postage Stamps”, as well as the April 1st presentation of chal-
lenge quilts at the “First Thursday” showing at Grant House Sewing 
Machines in Santa Barbara.  Member Jean MacMillan quipped 
“In January we tried to make everyone healthy and thin with our 
lighter Guild meeting refreshments, but it went over like a bomb 
– it caused later groups to make even MORE good treats for their 
refreshments, much to everyone’s delight!”

The Sew Whats have made THREE guild opportunity quilts, under 
the direction of Karen Pickford and Joann Conklin, and for many 
years volunteered their time selling tickets at various venues 
where the opportunity quilts were displayed.  Their most recent 
opportunity quilt creation was the 2008 “Tuscan Gold” (who can 
forget those beautiful feathered designs quilted into the alternate 
blocks?).  Another was the 2002 “Freedom” quilt with red, white 
and blue stars and stripes.

Over the past year the group has presented two wearable art 
shows in Carpinteria, chaired by Nola Ferguson, and they are plan-
ning another showing in Santa Barbara.
 
When asked what she finds special about her satellite group, Jean 
MacMillan said:  “Our real blessing has been the friendship and fel-
lowship we have shared with one another over the years.  Whether 
celebrating or recuperating, filled with energy or overwhelmed by 
circumstance, joyful or sad, we have been there for each other like 
patches in a giant quilt.  And THAT is priceless!”

The Rambling Rose

This feature in our newsletter is a venue to inform Guild members a 
bit more about our individual satellite groups and what activities they 
are involved in.  For example:  Sharing group challenges or exchange 
ideas, interesting places they’ve been to or “Road Trips” they’ve taken, 
or worthwhile causes they contribute to.  Each column features a 
different satellite group, and a digital photo or two may be included if 
space permits.  All satellite groups interested in sharing their experi-
ences are encouraged to contact the column’s roving reporter, Kathy 
“the Rambling” Rose, by email at katrose@cox.net with details and 
digital photos.  Please reference “Around the Block.”

Fabric strips needed for Education Booth at Quilt Show
We are looking for donations for the upcoming Quilt Show in September. At the Show, we will provide fabric strips so children and 
adults may design a quilt block that will be a finished size 9 ½. It will then be sewn and put on a display "hall of fame" wall during the 
show. After the show the blocks will be assembled into twin quilts that will be auctioned off at our annual Live Auction in August of 
2011. The proceeds from those quilts will be donated to a charity.

We would appreciate:
1. Strips pre cut to 2 ½" x 4 ½" size from any BRIGHT COLOR scraps you have, i.e. polka dots, stripes, children's bright prints, batiks, 

etc. Please package them in bundles of the same print with a safety pin. If you do not have time to cut them into this size just 
bring your BRIGHT SCRAPS. 

2. White and Black fabric prints cut into 2”x11” strips or 2”x44” strips will be especially appreciated. (Small motifs if possible)
3. 10 inch squares of batting any kind!
4. Thread of any color. 

If you have any questions please feel free to email Cathe Hedrick chedrick@housing.ucsb.edu or Suzy Pelovsky spelovsky@hotmail.com

We will have a box set up for your donations under the check in table as you enter the General Meeting August.

Thanks for your help!
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Events Around California 
Yorba Linda Quilt Daze VIII
August 21&22
Admission $7.00 10-4 Saturday & Sunday.
A quilt show honoring Southern California Quilt Guilds & local 
quilters.

Yorba Linda Community Center, 4501 Casa Loma, Yorba Linda 
(Imperial Hwy & Casa Loma)
Contact: Franki (562)889-4384 
Email Contact: ylquiltdaze@aol.com (Jo Ann)

Busy Bears Quilt Guild Mountain Treasures XXII 
Quilt Show
September 4 – 5
Show is held every Labor Day weekend on Saturday and Sunday in 
Big Bear Lake CA. 

Big Bear Middle School on Big Bear Blvd.

Email Contact: rscott338@charter.net
Website: busybearsquiltguild.com

Quilters Piece Corps, Guild Quilt Show 
September 10 – 11
$5.00 admission--Husbands admitted free. 
Boutique-Vendors-Hoffman Challenge Collection- Door Prizes and 
Opportunity Quilt.

San Bernardino Fairgrounds in Victorville
14800 Seventh St. Victorville CA

Email Contact: cecilia miller 760 243-3878
Website: www.quilterspiececorps.com

Simi Valley Quilt Guild "America, My Home" 
October 2 – 3
$10 2-day admission, free parking, strollers on Sunday only, please. 
You are invited to a quilt show honoring our service personnel. 
Opening ceremonies at 9:45 am with a Color Guard ceremony by 
the Disabled American Vets. Live auction will be at 1:00 pm. Sun-
day, Diana McClun & Laura Nownes will speak at 1:00 pm. Also for 
your enjoyment: 200+ quilts, 20+ vendors, a guild boutique, food 
court, door prizes, treasure hunts, vendor demos and our Special 

Quilt Exhibit: "Daughters & Sons of Liberty" Proceeds from the sale 
of Opportunity Quilt tickets  will help the Simi Valley Free Clinic 
and 'For the Troops'.

Rancho Santa Susana Community Center 
on LA Avenue across from the MetroLink station in Simi Valley for

Email Contact: raganje@aol.com or ddaymude@roadrunner.com
Website: simivalleyquiltguild.org

Los Angeles County Quilters  
"A Quilters Palette"  Quilt Show
Friday Oct 8 9am-6pm, and Saturday Oct 9 8am-3pm.
Admission is $7.00. 
LACQG is known for displaying their quilts in a very unique way! 
We will have vendors, ongoing silent auctions, member boutique, 
great lunch facilities and much more.

 Ritz Gardens
1201 First Ave, Whittier CA 90603 

Contact: Linda Duncan @310.604.0725
Email Contact: 1dunca3@earthlink.net
Website: www.quiltguildla.org

Southern California Council of Quilt Guilds Meeting
October 9
The October SCCQG meeting will be in Santa Barbara, hosted by 
the Coastal Quilters Guild. 

St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church
4575 Auhay Drive, Goleta, CA

Email Contact: chedrick@housing.ucsb.edu
Website: www.coastalquilters.org 

Willow Woods Quilt Guild 2nd Annual Blue Jay 
Quilt Walk 
October 2
Takes place in the beautiful San Bernardino mountains in Blue Jay. 
Beautiful quilts displayed throughout the town make for an enjoy-
able afternoon. A quilt auction will be held at 11:30, all proceeds 
will benefit Camp Paivika, a camp that provides camping opportu-
nities for handicapped children and their parents and caregivers. 
There will be a display of "artsy bras" with donations benefiting 
the Soroptomists of Lake Arrowhead free mammogram program. 
We will have displays, demonstrations, a featured quilter, and 
much more. Come enjoy a beautiful autumn day in our mountains.

Email Contact: jerripotter01@aol.om 

Flying Geese Quilters Guild Quilted Treasures 
Quilt Auction and Dessert Tea 
Saturday, October 23, 2:00-5:00 pm
Come join us for a wonderful afternoon of fun, friends, fabulous 
quilts, baskets, silent auction items, door prizes and more!

Trinity United Presbyterian Church , 13922 Prospect, Santa Ana, 
CA 92705

Email Contact: ghshaughn@aol.com
Website: www.flyinggeese.net

Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara  
Harvest of Colors Quilt Show 

Sat & Sun, Sept 25 & 26, 10am-5pm  
Earl Warren Showgrounds, Santa Barbara

A judged members showcase that includes 200+ quilts 
and vendor mall. Featured artist Norah McMeeking ("Bella 
Bella Quilts").

Email Contact: kjpickford@cox.net 
 Website: coastalquilters.org
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Block of the Month for September Harvest of Colors 
Advertising in the Show Program 
This year the program for the Harvest of Colors Quilt Show will 
include space for advertising or other announcements.  Over 
1000 quilters and their families, from all over southern Califor-
nia, attend our biennial show.  Advertising in our program is a 
wonderful opportunity to promote your business, service, or 
restaurant to these visitors and residents. We are offering this 
opportunity to a limited audience, including our show Vendors, 
Members of CQG and businesses associated with our Guild.  Ad-
vertising revenues will be used to offset the cost of printing the 
program as well as other expenses associated with the show.

The pricing for advertising will be as follows:

Quarter page (5” x 2” or 2 ½” x 4”) or business card - $50

Half page (5” x 4”) - $75

Full page (5” x 8”) - $125   

Outside Back cover (5” x 8”) - $150

The program will be in booklet format (5 ½” x 8 ½”) and will 
be printed in black and white.  We expect to distribute at least 
1000 programs during the course of the show on Saturday and 
Sunday, September 25 and 26, 2010.  In addition to the program, 
your advertisement will be included in the Sponsor section of 
the quilt show DVD that will be available at the show and for 
pre-sale.  Posters listing the sponsors/advertisers will also be 
displayed at the entrances to the show.

All advertising payments and camera-ready artwork are due by 
September 1, 2010.  Please submit as follows:

 » Advertising artwork (jpg format preferred):  
email to mballard0103@gmail.com

 » Payment (check payable to): Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. at 
P.O. Box 6341, Santa Barbara, CA 93160

Thank you for your support of Coastal Quilters Guild and the 
Harvest of Colors Quilt Show.  Please contact me if you have any 
questions. 

Respectfully,

Karen J. Pickford 
2010 Quilt Show Chairperson 
(805) 967-9588 or kjpickford@cox.net

SCRAP INSANITY: LOG CABIN

The third installment of Scrap 
Insanity is a version of the Log 
Cabin.   This is a very simple 
block of squares and strips with 
several wonderful secondary 
patterns.  Check out the photos 
on the website for a few ideas.

There are 16 pieces in the 
block.  The block will finish to 
12 1/2” square.

FABRIC:

! Background: white and/or cream, you will 
need 5 different fabrics. 

! Scraps: you will need 5 different fabrics.  This 
block will look best using a variety of medium 
and dark fabrics. 

!
Black: Please use solid black or black tone-on-
tone fabrics (not black and white).

CUTTING:
From the background fabrics AND your scraps, cut 1 of each of 
the following:  2 ½” square, 2 ½ x 4 ½” rectangle, 2 ½ x 6 ½” rect-
angle, 2 ½ x 8 ½” rectangle, and 2 ½ x 10 ½” rectangle. 

From the black fabric, cut 6 - 2 ½” squares.

ASSEMBLY:
The rows go together as follows: 

Background Black Scrap

Row 1: 10 ½” 2 ½”  ---

Row 2: 8 ½” 2 ½”  2 ½”

Row 3:   6 ½” 2 ½” 4 ½”

Row 4:   4 ½” 2 ½”  6 ½”

Row 5: 2 ½” 2 ½”  8 ½”

Row 6: --- 2 ½” 10 ½”

Connect the rows together horizontally as shown in the picture 
above.

If you have any problems with the block, we are here to help.

Cathe, Darilyn, & Kathy

!

!
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Quilting Resources

If you are a member of the Coastal Quilters Guild and have products or services relating to quilts, you can be listed in this section of our news-
letter. Your listing is free, and special attention will be paid to members offering discounts, “stash” cards, classes or sale events. Please send 
your information to Gwen Sangster Wagy, Newsletter Editor, PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120 or email  quiltnews@wagy.net.

Baron’s Fabrics 
Discount to Members 
379 Carmen Road 
Camarillo, CA 93010 
www.baronsewfab.com 
805.482.9848

Craft Essentials 
Discount to Members 
187 South Turnpike 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
805.681.3115 

The Creation Station  
Fabric & Quilt Shop 
Classes, Retreats and Online Shopping 
Dawn and Patrick Farrier, owners 
Large selection of cotton solids/prints and 
flannels all priced at $6 per yard.  
252 East Hwy 246, Unit A 
Buellton, CA  93427 
www.thecreationstation.com 
805.693.0174 

The Fabric Quarter Quilt Shop 
Fabric Card & Classes Offered 
5708 Hollister Ave. Suite C 
Goleta, CA 93117 
(Entrance & Parking in Back) 
www.TheFabricQuarter.com 
805.683.3300

Grant House Sewing Machines 
Discount to Members & Classes Offered 
128 B East Canon Perdido 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
www.granthousesewingmachines.com 
805.962.0929

Jandi Designs 
Thermofax Silk Screens 
Jeanne Surber 
www.jandidesigns.com 
805.564.4213

Nancy King 
Santa Barbara Custom Quilting 
Many designs to finish your quilts beauti-
fully.  Large quilts, small quilts, get them 
done!  Prompt turnaround.  
www.sbcustomquilting.com 
805.687.2063 

Juli Shulem 
Professional Organizer  
20% discount given to members. 
Need to organize your sewing room better, 
or perhaps other places as well?  24 yrs. 
experience organizing spaces and people.  
For a complete list of services check my 
website: www.julishulem.com   
805.964.2389

Quilt Ventura 
Stash Card & Classes Offered 
4572 Telephone Road  
Ventura, CA 93003 
www.quiltventura.com 
805.658.9800 

Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats 
Cathe Hedrick 
P.O. Box 91429 
Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429 
www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com 
805.899.3947

Satin Hands for Quilters 
Pampering products for busy quilters.  
Amy Johnson 
www.marykay.com/amybjohnson 
805.963.2200

Susan Italo/Wild Onion Studio 
Custom Long-arm Machine Quilting,  
Wearable Art, Wild Onion Jacket Pattern 
www.wildonionstudio.com 
http://wildonionstudio.wordpress.com 
Susan@Wildonionstudio.com 
805.746.0186

The Treasure Hunt 
Fabric Card 
919 Maple Ave. 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
www.carpinteriaquilts.com 
805.684.3360



Coastal Quilters Guild Inc
http://www.coastalquilters.org

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is a nonprofit, 
educational and charitable organization. The purpose of the Guild is to 
educate its members about the history and preservation of the art form 
of quilting and its related topics; to learn new techniques and improve 
skills; and to inform the community at large about our quilt making 
heritage.

Guild Meetings are held on the second 
Thursday of each month at 6:30 p.m. at:

St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 

This Month’s Meeting 
August 13th, 2009 6:15 p.m. 

Next Month’s Meeting 
September 10th, 2009  6:30 p.m. 
 
Please carpool, parking is somewhat limited.

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 6341 
Santa Barbara, CA 93160
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Coast Lines Newsletter
This is a monthly publication. Newsletter articles will be accepted up until the 22nd of August for the September issue. 
Send articles to the editor: Gwen Wagy, PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120 or quiltnews@wagy.net.


